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  Letter dated 27 August 2010 from the Secretary-General 
addressed to the President of the Security Council 
 
 

 I have the honour to convey the attached communication dated 27 August 2010 
(see annex), which I have received from the Registrar of the International Criminal 
Court, Ms. Silvana Arbia, transmitting a copy of two decisions issued by the 
Pre-Trial Chamber I on 27 August 2010, the decision informing the United Nations 
Security Council and the Assembly of the States Parties to the Rome Statute about 
Omar Al-Bashir’s presence in the territory of the Republic of Kenya and the 
decision informing the United Nations Security Council and the Assembly of the 
States Parties to the Rome Statute about Omar Al-Bashir’s recent visit to the 
Republic of Chad. 

 I should be most grateful if you would bring the present letter and its 
attachments to the attention of the members of the Security Council. 
 
 

(Signed) BAN Ki-moon 
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Annex 
 

  Note verbale dated 27 August 2010 from the Registrar of the 
International Criminal Court addressed to the Secretary-General 
 
 

 The Registrar of the International Criminal Court presents her compliments to 
the Secretary-General of the United Nations and has the honour to transmit for 
onward transmission to the Security Council the decision informing the United 
Nations Security Council and the Assembly of States Parties to the Rome Statute 
about Omar Al-Bashir’s presence in the territory of the Republic of Kenya 
(ICC-02/05-01/09-107) as well as the decision informing the United Nations 
Security Council and the Assembly of States Parties to the Rome Statute about Omar 
Al-Bashir’s presence in the territory of the Republic of Chad (ICC-02/05-01/09-109) 
rendered today by Pre-Trial Chamber I. 

 Should you have any questions or require additional information, please 
contact Mr. Giovanni Bassu, Special Adviser on External Relations and 
Cooperation, by e-mail at giovanni.bassu@icc-cpi.int or by telephone at +31 70 515 
8631, or Ms. Anne-Aurore Bertrand, Acting External Relations Officer, by e-mail at 
anneaurore.bertrand@icc-cpi.int or by telephone at +31 70 515 8202. 
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Enclosure 1 
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Enclosure 2 
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